Board of Trustees Supplemental Meeting – Minutes - FINAL
Oakland Center for Spiritual Living

Sunday, May 30, 2021 - 12:30 PM via Zoom
Present:  Robert Leeds, President; Zo De Muro RScP, Vice President; Debi Morris RScP, Treasurer; Anthony Prado, Secretary; Larry Wyman; Maureen French; Rev. Geri Carder, ELT; Constance Chapman, ELT; Rev. Soni Cantrell-Smith.

Absent: Sanford Livingstone, Dottie Baker
Evocation by Rev. Geri
This supplemental Board meeting was called to discuss timely issues rather than wait until the next regularly scheduled meeting. 
Re-Opening Logistics – 

It is likely (based on the Supreme Court decision regarding religious institutions during the pandemic) that we will have quite a bit of flexibility in regards to reopening. There are two areas of preparations necessary – the compliance part (health and safety) and the technical part (learning new camera and software, livestreaming process, etc.)

Larry says the compliance part will be able to manage without problems. Still looking at options for social distancing and masks so that everyone is comfortable. There was an agreement not to do temperature checks. 

The technical aspect is more uncertain since we don’t know how long it will take the A/V team to learn the new tools. The new software is Vimeo Enterprise. Various training possibilities for the crew were discussed. Maureen will contact Vimeo.
Rev. Soni recommended trying to hire a video specialist to do the livestreaming for the first month or so until everyone gets up to speed. That way we can commit to opening on June 27th. 

Another issue was making sure community members know how to connect to us remotely when we reopen. We’ll need multiple avenues of communication. Emails, Sunday announcements and maybe snail mail for those without email. Rev. Soni recommended the application Canva to send postcards.

Zo reported on the poll taken of members about reopening. There were 102 responses.

On the question of being back in the sanctuary:

89 yes, 2 maybe, 11 no

On the question of an outdoor social gathering:

86 yes, 1 maybe, 15 no

Interim Minister –
Rev. Soni gave an update on the search for an Interim Minister. She stated that we may not have someone available on the 1st of July because they have other assignments to finish but someone should be available by the 2nd or 3rd week of July. Rev. Soni plans to work with the Interim Minister as a mentor for the first month or so. The Board would meet with the suggested Interim Minister to see if he/she would be a good fit.  

Selection Committee process for new Senior Minister –
The question of how members will be chosen to serve on the selection committee was raised. 

Rev. Soni said there is an application process, however, the one used previously may be outdated. Rev. Soni will inquire to see if a template exists from another Center so we don’t have to reinvent the wheel. 

Celebration of Life for Rev. Jeff -  
Constance reported that Janine and a member of the Santa Rosa CSL might be planning a memorial rafting trip for September.

Anthony suggested that OCSL might cover the cost of travel and possibly lodging to bring Jeff’s Mom and sisters out for the memorial. That suggestion will be revisited when more details are ironed out.
Rev. Geri’s intuition is that August would be a good time for the memorial. It would likely be held late morning on a Saturday.  
Maureen is in touch with Krista who is a link to the Santa Rosa CSL.

Other Items – 
Dates for future Board meetings – Maureen will send a Survey Monkey for folks to record their availability. 

Constance asked about Juneteenth celebrations.

The Board voted unanimously to reimburse Tao for her sit/stand desk and ergonomic chair.

Debi requested that the topic of check signers be put on the agenda for the next meeting.
Closing Prayer - Debi
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